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NEWSLETTER 

NEWSLETTER

CLUBHOUSE COMMITTEE 

ELECTIONS 

Thursday July 2 at Noon 

Voting for Co-Chair & 

Treasurer 

We also need someone to do 

our advertising billing 

Join us for a clubhouse meeting in the 

clubhouse parking lot. Bring your own 

chairs 
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Colonial Acres Phase V Meeting Minutes 6.10.2020 VIA GO TO MEETING  

Call to order Call to order at 3:02 pm the regular Board meeting of Colonial Acres Phase V, Inc. II. 

Roll call In attendance, Bill Charles, Judy Keeling, John McGraw, George Birchmeier – Jim Reuschlein 

and Stacy Klabak from Clearview Due to technical difficulties Cindy Christenson transmission was 

intermitted. Recording to be sent for review by email link.   

Approval of minutes from last meeting Move to approve May minutes: Motion Judy, second by 

George. – Approved .  

Financial Report for prior month – Jim Reuschlein a) Financial report – month ending May 2020 (i) 

Land Lease increase came through but was budgeted.  Legal on two members will proceed in the 

following week. Paul’s Plumbing had reduced extra services due to the COVID lock down. Billing for 

May was $1,226.16. Bill Charles motion to approve 1st John, 2nd George - Approved 

VManagement Report – Jim Reuschlein, Clearview Property Management Services a) We have two 

units for sale currently. $103,000 & $112,900.  Power Washing of siding was completed on 

6/9/2020. Must come back to 101 because they ran out of time.  We will need a more aggressive 

plan moving forward with additional siding being installed. Anticipate a $5 -6 thousand cost. We do 

6 buildings a year. The northern exposure buildings get the most need, but it makes a nice 

difference in the appearance.  George: The power washing should go onto the forecast we worked 

on. Jim agreed. Vinyl work has resumed.  John & Jim met with contractor and went over punch list 

that needs to be completed in the next couple of days. 

Discussion on concerns from members. Judy, 56-4 has called about damage on her vinyl that has 

not been completed yet. Replacement where rail was. Jim: The member changed the rail position 

which left sidling damage. But Jim told her we would take care of it. Jim will reach out to him 

(Adam) about getting her taken care of. Weather permitting.  Contractor to have a better handle on 

workers and timeline.   

Asphalt: Scheduled with contractor from last year on Tuesday 6/16/20 to walk and work through 

what the scope could be this year with the $50,000 budget for 2020.  Judy: Are you concerned with 

the quality of work and the cracks that are showing up.  Jim: The items that show issues are a result 

of prior years of fixes to try to extend the life of the roads.  Jeff with the Asphalt will also get us 

some numbers on concrete to have some choices.  Bill; have him look at Heritage north of 

clubhouse while he is out.  Jim: we may want to bump the amount we spend since we have some 

savings in the budget with the closedown. Will get you the numbers. Tax Tribunal has yet to begin 

scheduling any hearing dates.  Paul Traila has not submitted a new contract to date. Jim to get with 

him and give him 2 weeks to provide a copy to the Board of Directors for review. Judy: Sprinklers 

need attention on 11-mile rd. to maintain new planting. Jim R will talk to Paul about where we are 

at in getting them up and running.  Bill, our building was done a week ago. John, 

Paul is having some issues getting into people’s homes. Judy, we are carrying water to the garden 

on Arlington Circle. Motion to approve 1st by John, 2 nd by Judy - APPROVED    1  



Old business  Comcast/Wow  Both claim they are not putting any flags up in the community, it has       

been suggested it is ATT doing possible upgrades.  Comcast will be looking for answers or approval 

soon on installation in CAV. Feedback was not received well in the property. Low response and 

minimal interest. Letters/survey were sent but we may need to re-issue a letter to each home to 

get more solid results.  Comcast has offered an incentive to the property on a per home basis and it 

would start to bring the property into some of the fast-moving technology that seems to keep 

changing. The interest depends on if all 5 phases are involved. Bill asked that everyone think about 

it and weight the options and be prepared to discuss again. Pool: On 6/11/2020 Roman’s Pools will 

be servicing the pool and maintaining the water. Judy, John, Doug (pool backup) and Mike will be 

present. Judy, Mike has stepped down and John Schornburg will be taking over as primary on the 

pool. He will also be in attendance to get instructions on the 11th .  Bill: Katy wants out also due to 

desire to travel. She will be in attendance for the 11th also.  Jim & Judy: Members are calling about 

the opening of the pool.  Discussed Oakland County’s recommendations and changes on pools. 

Stacy to forward Bill the documents and signs that would need to be reviewed for use.  Stacy: 

Shared what guidelines we are following at other communities.  Pools are to be used at half 

company or less and must have 6’ distancing ability on or in pool area – recommends limit to 20 

persons.  Due to this limit of 20, CAV will not be able to allow guest access for this season.  County 

has also indicated no more than 10 people can gather on a deck or area that has limited use and 

spread. Enclosed areas are the focal point on the limit.  Pools cannot be opened until inspected and 

as of 6/10/2020 they are taking appoints to try to handle the backlog since they were closed.  

Discussion on liability, risks and the pros of health benefits to get outside. Majority is in favor of 

keeping facilities closed to side with the safety factor.  John: We must get the procedures in place 

to follow CDC reporting to health department if we encounter a confirmed case.  Pools cannot be 

opened until inspected and as of 6/10/2020 they are taking appoints to try to handle the backlog 

since they were closed.  Library Opening: Members want to use  How do we keep clubhouse and 

library sanitized?  Judy: we can keep sanitizer out and place signs throughout.  George: what do you 

do in a library, touch he books. How do we keep them safe for the next person?  Bill: how do you 

sanitize a book?  George: we could have a return box that we would have to quarantine for two 

weeks. John: It will not live on the books that long.  Judy: I have seen people go in and use it.  

George: It is a tough call, how do you return it or just keep until COVID is done.  John: The pool will 

need access to bathrooms to get in, how do we limit the other areas?  Bill: We can block off the 

kitchen and clubhouse/library area. CDC still has it restricted to 10 - John: yes, the discussion 

continued with concerns too high to open any areas of the common areas.  

New business  Pool Staffing & Payments: Judy: Are we increasing pay per day to accommodate             

taxes being taken out?  Bill/Jim: Pool workers are contractors and not on payroll system. They will 

be 1099 each year if they are paid over $600 in a calendar year.  Stacy to send to board sub-

contractor forms for any persons doing any work at the community that is not covered by insurance 

or a business.  Pay per day will remain the same. Judy will collect the hours/days every 2 weeks to 

approve and submit to Jim via email on the Monday of that week to ensure a check is cut on           2 



Wednesday of same week. Vinyl buildings:   Bill: Where are we at and what are we looking to finish 

this year.  JR: 75-76-77 are finishing up and we expect to be through building 82 this year. 

Sex Offenders? It has been reported that a possible registered Sex Offender lives in the community 

Cindy expressed concerns and with Georges help it was confirmed.  Bill: This would not be the first 

time and what exactly do you think we can do about it?  Building and unit withheld for liability 

reasons. Members are free to search online themselves if they desire. Newsletter & published 

phone numbers: Complaints about numbers placed in newsletter and members do not wish this to 

included. Newsletters are available online and are mailed to businesses that advertise in the 

newsletter. Bill: Asked John to not include moving forward.  John: I do not perform that task so I 

will talk to Gloria about removing any numbers before publication.  Directories are still our main 

source of membership contact and is limited to the membership.  Clubhouse & Pool: Jim to see 

about new Rules sign being made. Rules were approved last month.  New regulations will prevent 

the use of showers, drinking fountain and limit bathrooms to no more than 2 persons at a time.  

Judy: will cover/wrap fountain for no use thus eliminating the need to shut water on and off when 

hose is used. Hand sanitizer would be available but who would police the use and maintain the 

person limit?  Bill: Our community is a high-risk population, so we need to consider the use of 

clubhouse and library.  John: We have the camera’s  Judy, they would have to pay for the extra 

cleaning that would have to be done or they would have to do and we would have to see the 

camera to make sure it was done.  John & George: The card players – 6’ apart and not being able to 

pass cards back and forth or they all bring their own cards. Just will not work.  Bill: who is going to 

sit and watch them and then what do you do. We also need the bathrooms cleaned often and 

remain open.  Contractors need to have access for clear reasons.  Can you (Judy) schedule to have 

bathrooms cleaned each week maybe twice a week.  George: we need to flush the toilet so the 

traps can be moving, we also need a new wax ring in the men’s room.  Jim to have Paul do the wax 

ring.  

Annual Meeting/Elections  July newsletter should have election information. 3 people will have 

terms up.  Bill to write an article for newsletter  Jim: Advice of attorney on another job was possible 

postponement due to COVID and group size limitations.  Add to June 24th meeting and Jim to hold 

on nomination form.  Bill: Do we have support if we need to postpone Annual to Sept? George, 

John & Judy – yes. Cindy was not available..  

Correspondence  Board Member Reports   Judy, what do I tell people who want to reserve the 

clubhouse or deck?  Bill, we cannot allow more than 10 people and we have not made any decision 

on opening to members only till our next meeting on the 24th. The answer is no, we are not 

allowing any use or reservations currently. Judy: we have geese everywhere  Jim, with the COVID 

we were unable to exercise the use of the program to curve any new hatching. Go To Meeting 

scheduled for June 24, 2020 at 3pm  Re-visit COVID-19 status and options for clubhouse and pool. 

Discuss election options Adjournment Bill adjourned the meeting at 4:31 pm. Minutes submitted 

by: Stacy M. Klabak/Jim Reuschlein          3 



BITS & PIECES OF INFO             
 

 

 

 

 

. MARY K'S REAL ESTATE CORNER FOR RECENT SALES/ACTIVITY 

             

Kim Champ is retiring  after 20 years of selling units in Colonial Acres.  We wish her good luck in 

her new adventures! 
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Grilling Safety Reminder 

Summer’s here, so please remember 

grills can get very hot. Please remember 

to keep your grill a safe distance from 

your exterior walls, especially if you 

have new vinyl siding 

Betty Chauvs            May 28, 2020 

Ray Brown                 June 20, 2020 

Benevolent Fund 

We live in a very caring community & our 

Benevolent Fund provides a bit of 

comfort. Please contact Barb Kibler 734-

218-1277 with death notices of residents 

in Phase V.   

We are in need of donations for this fund, 

please think of donating $5 or $10 to help 

keep it going.     Call 231-818-0162 

 

ACTV      62071 Yorktown Unit #5              $94,900 
ACTV      25134 Jefferson Ct Unit #4          $99,000 
ACTV      61702 Williamsburg Unit #5        $133,900 

ACTV      61702 Williamsburg Unit #1        $134,900 
PEND      25104 Jefferson Ct  Unit #5         $109,900 

PEND      62351 Arlington Cir Unit #3         $125,000 
 
Mary Ketelhut 
Realtor 
 

BOARD ELECTIONS THIS FALL – 

Three positions are open, if you are interested in helping move Colonial Acres forward for the 

next two years please apply with your resume sent to Bill Charles & Clearview Management by 

July 12th.       Hurry….don’t miss the date! 

http://pngimg.com/download/13949
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc/3.0/
http://www.gloucestercitynews.net/clearysnotebook/obituaries/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
http://dunnfxpouzrplo.wikidot.com/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


Navigating Through “Now Normal”                                                                                  Denise Semion 

July is here, and hair salons and barbershops are open. Restaurants can now serve you at a table instead of 

handing over your dinner in a carry out bag. I’ve gotten together with some friends at a park, where we all 

brought our own chairs, food and refreshments and sat in a large circle, each of us at least six feet apart, 

the first time we had seen each other in months.  

Some of my friends are getting their haircut at salons and eating in restaurants. I’m not ready for that yet. I 

was surprised other day when a good friend, who had recently lost her mother, told me that ever since her 

mother’s funeral, she’s decided it’s okay to hug friends.  When I suggested we meet, she said she’d love 

going out to a restaurant. I’m glad I spoke with her prior to our visit, so I could explain that I’m being much 

more cautious than her. I’m fine with ordering food, picking it up, and eating at her home while we keep a 

safe distance apart.  

I didn’t expect to be navigating through social interactions with friends, as I assumed they all felt the same 

way that I do. I bet you also are encountering people who feel differently, regardless of how you are 

dealing with this virus.  

This month, I spoke with three Colonial Acres Phase V residents, and found their behavior is pretty on par 

with mine. Wear a mask, keep social distancing, and be cautious.  

John McGraw admits that he’s getting tired of all this, but he’s dealing with it. “I wish they had done more 

early on, because we are still dragging on with this. But, we have to do what we have to do. I’m following 

the Governor’s orders as close as I can.” John admits he’s cut his hair a couple of times, wears a mask to go 

grocery shopping, and shopped online at Best Buy with curbside pickup. He has not eaten at a restaurant 

yet but would consider it if wasn’t crowded. He thinks that cities like Plymouth, Northville and Brighton, 

that have closed some of their streets so restaurants can offer outdoor seating, are dealing with this well. “I 

think most people are afraid to go out just yet. Time will tell, I’m going to wait a while, maybe two weeks.”  

He’s been getting together occasionally with friends, with each household sitting six to eight feet apart. 

Everyone brings their own refreshments, and they do not share food. When going out, he says he wears a 

mask, and if people come to too close, he puts his hand out to let them know to not come any further. He’s 

been golfing; everyone gets their own cart, which, he adds, works “pretty good. I love getting outside and 

getting away from everything.”   

Heidi Strecker also dons her mask and gloves before shopping for groceries. She says that people are 

always friendly everywhere. “If someone is in the aisle I want to go down, I just wait for them to pass.” 

Heidi talks regularly to friends on the phone, but hasn’t visited anyone in person. “I’ve planted a lot of 

flowers; I keep busy giving them water. I walk every day, and you can see me out there with my stick 

walking around.” Will she go to the pool when it opens? “I think so. The exercise will do me good.”  

Peggy and Tom Booker were blessed with two new great-grandkids during the pandemic. “If anything good 

came out of this, it’s my two great-grands,” says Peggy. Although she’s thrilled that they were born, she’s 

anxiously waiting to hold them someday. Haircut? Yes, please, for her dog, Corinna, before Peggy’s hair is 

trimmed. “It’s definitely more important for the dog to get her hair cut. I can’t see her eyes.” She’s started 

a jigsaw puzzle, which is still on the table. She’s made about 30 or 40 masks for her daughter, who works in 

the medical field. Peggy, like John and Heidi, always wears a mask when shopping. “I do love gardening. I 

have tomatoes, cucumber and green pepper plants growing in my little garden.”  Peggy is                    5 



looking forward to going back to work as the “lunch lady” at Millennial Middle School. “My last day of 

school was March 15. I just love the kids. It will be interesting to see the changes in the lunchroom. It’s 

crazy stuff we are going through, but stay positive and be careful. We going to get through this.”  

Good words to note. We’ll get through this.  

Ticks and Skeeters                                                                                                                           Denise Semion 

Two of my least favorite insects, ticks & mosquitos, seem to be out in great numbers this year. The Oakland 

County Health Division reminds us to protect ourselves against these bugs as we spend more time outside.  

Reduce your risk for ticks by: 

• Wearing long-sleeved shirts; light-colored, long pants; and closed-toed shoes. 
• Tucking shirts into pants and pants into socks. 
• Applying insect repellent containing DEET (20% - 30%) or Picaridin to exposed skin and to clothing. 
• Applying permethrin to clothes and shoes (do not apply permethrin to skin). 
• Avoiding contact with overgrown grass, brush and leaf litter. 
• Protecting your pets as well, as they can come into contact with ticks and carry them into your 

home. 
Check your entire body for ticks immediately after leaving outdoor areas likely to have ticks, and take a hot 

shower as soon as possible. If you discover a tick attached to your skin: 

• Grasp the tick with tweezers as close to the skin as possible. 
• Pull gently but firmly, but do not squeeze the body of the tick. 
• Try to pull the tick out without leaving mouth parts embedded in the skin. 
• After removing the tick, wash hands and bite area thoroughly with soap and running water. 
• Apply an antibacterial cream to the site of the bite. 
•  

Follow these tips to protect you and your family from mosquito bites: 

- Get rid of mosquito breeding sites by removing standing water around your home. Turn over any type of 

container that can collect water. Once a week, empty out items that hold water such as buckets, 

planters, birdbaths, pet bowls, flowerpots and trash containers. Clean clogged roof gutters, particularly if 

leaves tend to plug up the drains.  

- Use Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)-registered insect repellant. All EPA-registered insect 

repellants are evaluated for safety and effectiveness, and will contain DEET, picaridin, IR3535, Oil of 

Lemon Eucalyptus or para-menthane-diol as the active ingredient. Repellents containing a higher 

percentage of the active ingredient typically provide longer-lasting protection. Always follow the product 

label instructions. 

- Wear protective clothing such as long-sleeved shirts and pants. 

- Avoid outdoor activities when mosquitoes are most active, especially late afternoon, dusk to dawn, and 

early morning. 

- Maintain window & door screens to keep mosquitoes out of homes & buildings. Do not prop open doors. 
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From Your Board President: 

I never imagined these times we now find ourselves living in.  But COVID19 seems it will be 

affecting all our operations of Colonial Acres Phase V for the reminder of 2020.  In this newsletter 

you will find minutes from our Board conference call meeting for June 2020.  However, as in life, 

everything is in motion and subject to change as we work through what is best for our members. 

We are working on ways to safely our open the pool and clubhouse.  Your Board of Directors is 

concerned that we have no way of monitoring compliance with established rules and temporary rules 

in the operation of the clubhouse and pool.  We may open the pool but restrict use of the clubhouse.  

We are working on the pool in making it operational just in case we are satisfied it can be opened 

safely.  Due to health reasons our current pool manager has resigned.  We are working on recruiting 

and training a temporary replacement.  We are looking for a full-time pool attendant/manager.   

Anyone interested in this paid position is asked to contact the clubhouse chairperson or the President 

of the Board of Directors.  If, or when, the pool is opened it will be restricted to members only for 

2020, NO GUESTS.  This temporary rule will be strictly enforced. 

We are working through these issues and will continue to have regular dialog.  The best way to keep 

informed is the CA Phase V web site.  We will endeavor to keep the information current on the web 

site.  Also, we will post any changes on the entry door to the clubhouse.   

Board has also had a lengthy and ongoing discussion about our annual meeting scheduled in 

September.  Since attendance will be restricted the Board has decided to cancel the annual meeting.  

However, the Board also feels that we need to go forward with the election of of your Board 

members.  There are three Board positions up for election.   The Board has decided that we will 

conduct the election in September or October by mail in ballots. 

Since we will conduct a mail in election for the three board positions in September or October.  We 

request that any interested member submit your biography to me and Clearview Management for 

inclusion in the August newsletter.  The deadline for submission will be no later than 12 July 

2020.  The email address for sending these bios are wcharles@ameritech.net and 

office@clearviewmi.com  

Since this notice will be in the July newsletter you have only 12 or less days to submit the bios for 

inclusion in the August newsletter.  So prompt action by any interested member is greatly 

appreciated. 

Your Board is genuinely concerned about the health and welfare of our members.  We will continue 

to be cautious in all things we may do or changes we will make.  We will continue to monitor the 

situation and make changes as allowed by the State of Michigan, CDC, and health department.   

Please stay safe, wear masks when needed, keep any gathering under 10 persons and follow social 

distance guidelines.  The health and safety of your fellow members is of concern to all of us.  Thank 

you for your understanding and help as we work through these interesting times.                            

Bill Charles, President, Colonial Acres Phase V Board of Directors     7 
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Deadline July 17, 2020 

PLEASE HELP US UPDATE THE RESIDENT DIRECTORY 

If you want to make corrections to the directory.  Please fill in the fields below 

Directory information includes name, address, Building #, Unit #, phone number. 

The Resident Directory is issued to Colonial Acres Residents Only. 

Email addresses will be for Colonial Acres Use Only. 

 MEMBER(S) NAME:  ______________________________________________________  

 EMAIL ADDRESS:  ______________________________________________________  

 ADDRESS:  ______________________________________________________  

 BUILDING NO:  ____________  UNIT NO:  ____________  

 PHONE(S):  ______________________________________________________  

  ___________________________________________________________    

 Submit to:  

 E-mail: johnjmcgraw@att.net John McGraw 

 Phone: 248-437-4909 25636 Lexington Dr 

 Drop Off: bldg.73, unit 5, mailbox at front door Unit 5 
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Phase V 

RESIDENT 

DIRECTORY 

 

 
ELECTTION OF BOARD MEMBERS 

 

3 Board of Directors positions are open for election this year.  Colonial Acres Phase V will 
conduct a mail in ballot election in September or October of this year.  This is a great way to 
serve your fellow members and look out for the future of our complex. 
 
If interested, we will publish your Biography in our August newsletter.  Please submit your 
Bio no later than July 12, 2020 to:  
 
wcharles@ameritech.net and office@clearviewmi.com  

 

mailto:wcharles@ameritech.net
mailto:office@clearviewmi.com


Per Board of Directors the clubhouse is closed for all activities as of this writing, June 22. 
 
The use policy of the clubhouse will be reviewed on a regular basis for any further guidance 
provided by the CDC and Michigan Department of Public Health.  If there is a change in the CDC 
regulations, they will be posted on the clubhouse door/bulletin board. Until we can gather safely, 
we will not be having Board meetings. 

 

 

 

The Garage Sale has been canceled until next Spring.  Hopefully you can store all your 

treasures you have been piling up so we can have a spectacular sale next year.  We just 

don’t see this happening this year, too many people to safely be in the clubhouse. Thank 

you all for your patience! 
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Our Colonial Acres Phase V craft show is scheduled for 

Saturday November 14th. Now is a great time to be working 

on your crafts; keep those hands & minds busy!   

We’re still hopeful this activity is going to happen.  Connie 

Williams is in charge & will let us know when our crafters 

can reserve their tables…..TBD 

A note from your editor: 

It’s been a long four months holed up in our 

homes.  At least now we can get out, walk, ride 

bikes, visit from a distance.  I hope everyone is 

surviving & getting outside more.  Please come to 

our clubhouse meeting on July 2nd & get the most 

updated information about our clubhouse 

activities.  Hope to see your there!  Gloria Poirier 



Reflections of a Boomer 

 
I’ve seen fire and I’ve seen rain. 

I’ve been through the desert on a horse with no name. 

I’ve gone to Kansas City, I’ve sang in the sunshine. 

I’ve been on the road again, with Georgia on my mind. 

Like a rolling stone, I’ve given peace a chance. 

I’ve put my camel to bed, and danced the last dance. 

Mr. Tambourine man played a song for me. 

I’ve whispered words of wisdom, let it be. 

I’ve fell into a burning ring of fire, and walked the line. 

To all the girls I’ve loved before, you were always on my mind. 

I’ve been everywhere, I’ve been so lonesome I could cry. 

I’ve driven my Chevy to the levee when the levee was dry. 

I’ve been to Itchycoo Park in a yellow submarine. 

I’ve made the scene in a time machine. 

I’ve done the Hokey Pokey and turned myself around. 

I’ve welcomed baby back to the poor side of town. 

I’ve followed the tracks of my tears down a long and winding road. 

I’ve kept searching for a heart of gold. 

I’ve sought shelter from the storm, I’ve sat on the dock of the bay. 

I’ve rocked around the clock, on a sunshiny day. 

I’ve knocked on Heaven’s door, blowing in the wind. 

Joy to the world, those were the days my friend. 

Lay lady lay, in crimson and clover. 

It’s been a hard day’s night, the party’s over. 
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HAPPY FATHERS DAY! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

H C F Q B A Y Y F M S E R H S S K Q J P  COLONIES 

R K S C W T A T I M C Q L Q S U T B O H  CONSTITUTION 

Y O C N R Z N F R N R L R P G J M Z D X  COOKOUT 

N O P E G O K O E C Y P D H O A T M U I  DECLARATION 

Z X B Q C A V D W R P C M N D Y L N E J  FIREWORKS 

W I T N W F N K O Y V S W U T S D R E R  FLAG 

L L R G G E S H R I W Q H U O G N Q V B  FREEDOM 

F S W E P D H V K J U A C M H L O Y Q D  HOT 

L D L E T N E F S Y C T S T U O K O O C  HOTDOGS 

A Y D T E O M F M G M Y L H O R V S Y F  INDEPENDENCE 

G N H H A I D E C L A R A T I O N A Y G  LIBERTY 

I M X Z O T O V W C R J P M B N I Z H Q  PARADES 

A Z H Q X U P J B W B H X Z O B G C I S  SUMMER 

T O G N E T P L E W Y G E P U D O T Z P  WASHINGTON 
T U D O J I F Z Z I W N W M J L E K O F  

N F M Q O T M R M G Y Z Q W O E C E C N  

B Y Y I K S B M J N E Z O N I C I E R O  

G S U N G N N J B Y K X I A R U I L Q F  

K L Q P E O P A R A D E S L A W M G J N  

M P N U S C X X W Z S T S U P I C O Q I  
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Who would have ever thought there would 

be no firework celebrations on the Fourth of 

July 2020!  All local fireworks have been 

canceled for this year.  2020 will certainly be 

a year to remember, or maybe just forget.  

Don’t forget, do not set off any fireworks in 

Colonial Acres Phase V. 

  



With 245 years of tradition behind it, the Fourth of July is one of America's most cherished holidays. 

It's when we celebrate our nation's mythology with a day off, a backyard barbecue, and plenty of 

fireworks. But with all that history, you may not know quite everything about July 4. So from the 

true story behind the signing of the Declaration of Independence, to some staggering hot dog 

statistics, here are a few things you might not know about the Fourth of July. 

THE DECLARATION OF INDEPENDENCE WASN'T SIGNED ON JULY 4 It's now generally 
accepted that the Declaration of Independence wasn't signed on the Fourth of July—that's just the 
day the document was formally dated, finalized, and adopted by the Continental Congress, which 
had officially voted for independence on July 2 (the day John Adams thought 
we should celebrate). So, if you want to sound like a history buff at your family's barbecue this year, 
point out that we're celebrating the adoption of the Declaration, not the signing of it. 

MASSACHUSETTS WAS THE FIRST STATE TO RECOGNIZE THE HOLIDAY. Massachusetts 
recognized the Fourth of July as an official holiday on July 3, 1781, making it the  first state to do so. 
It wasn't until June 28, 1870 that Congress decided to start designating federal holidays, with the 
first four being New Year's Day, Independence Day, Thanksgiving, and Christmas. This decreed that 
those days were holidays for federal employees. However, there was a distinction. The Fourth was a 
holiday "within the District of Columbia" only. It would take years of new legislation to expand the 
holiday to all federal employees. 

THERE ARE AROUND 15,000 INDEPENDENCE DAY FIREWORKS CELEBRATIONS EVERY 
YEAR.  According to the American Pyrotechnics Association, around 15,000 fireworks displays will 
take place for the Fourth of July holiday (even if some aren't exactly on July 4). Though pricing varies, 
most small towns spend anywhere from $8000-$15,000 for a fireworks display, with larger 
cities going into the millions, like the Boston Pops Fireworks Spectacular that ave rages more than $2 
million.  Unfortunately we’ll have to wait until 2021 to see those spectacular fireworks! 

WE'LL EAT AN OBSCENE AMOUNT OF HOT DOGS. Around 150 million, to be more specific—
that's how many hot dogs will be consumed by Americans on the Fourth of July. According to the 
National Hot Dog and Sausage Council, that amount of dogs can stretch from Washington D.C. to Lo s 
Angeles more than five times. 

THREE PRESIDENTS HAVE DIED, AND ONE WAS BORN, ON THE FOURTH OF JULY .    
You probably know that both Thomas Jefferson and John Adams died on July 4, 1826—50 years to 
the day after the Declaration of Independence was adopted. They're not the only presidents to have 
died on the Fourth, though; James Monroe—the nation's fifth president—died just a few years later 
on July 4, 1831.There was one future leader born on Independence Day. The country's 30th 
Commander-in-Chief, Calvin Coolidge, was born on July 4, 1872.      
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https://www.mentalfloss.com/section/july-4th
http://www.history.com/topics/american-revolution/declaration-of-independence
https://www.archives.gov/press/press-releases/2005/nr05-83.html
https://www.mentalfloss.com/article/51516/when-john-adams-predicted-wrong-independence-day
http://mastatelibrary.blogspot.com/2016/07/happy-independence-day-america.html
http://www.prnewswire.com/news-releases/american-pyrotechnics-association-urges-fireworks-safety-this-independence-day-300477353.html
http://www.cbsnews.com/news/more-fireworks-bang-for-the-buck-this-july-4th/
https://www.bostonglobe.com/metro/2015/03/22/fourthofjuly/8ijD33owNtPtWKREqpvdWO/story.html
https://www.bostonglobe.com/metro/2015/03/22/fourthofjuly/8ijD33owNtPtWKREqpvdWO/story.html
https://www.boston.com/culture/entertainment/2019/05/22/queen-latifah-2019-boston-pops-fireworks-spectacular
http://www.hot-dog.org/media/consumption-stats
https://www.mentalfloss.com/article/554381/thomas-jefferson-facts
https://www.mentalfloss.com/article/56841/25-facts-about-john-adams
https://www.mentalfloss.com/article/63805/5-reasons-remember-james-monroe
https://www.mentalfloss.com/article/551904/calvin-coolidge-facts
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1 2 
Clubhouse mtg. 
Noon in C.H. 
parking lot, bring 
your own chair 
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